This is a decision paper

MEMO TO:

Members of the Board of Education

FROM:

Nannette Johnston, Superintendent

DATE:

February 19, 2015
RE:
Make Two Technology Integration Specialist Positions Inactive and Creating One Instructional Technology Coordinator Position
The use, integration, and implementation of technology across the district has shifted dramatically over the last five years.  The two “Technology Integration Specialist” positions, created five years ago, have served a valuable role in assisting staff members with integrating technology into their classrooms.  Today, however, the need district-wide has shifted from one of “how to integrate technology” to a bigger-picture, “how to incorporate technology in innovative ways” into the everyday curriculum.  To that end, we wish to make the two “Technology Integration Specialist” positions inactive and create one “Instructional Technology Coordinator” position.  This new position will work directly under the Director of Technology as part of the Instructional Services Department to ensure that technology is implemented seamlessly across the district to improve instruction.  The focus will be on innovative uses of technology to improve learning.  This position will work with administrators, professional learning communities, and teachers directly to deliver quality professional development, follow-up, and feedback on innovative uses of technology to improve student learning.  This position will also work directly with the Intensive Support Team to provide instructional technology and innovative strategies as part of the support process.
There will be no stipend provided with this new position.  However, due to the focus on school-wide professional development, this position will require 15 extended days.  This will make the position a 202-day position, to be paid based on the Certified Salary Schedule.  With the reduction from two positions down to one, the savings to the district will be approximately $50,000 per year.
Recommendation 

I recommend the Board make the two Technology Integration Specialist positions inactive and create one Instructional Technology Coordinator position effective July 1, 2015.  This will be a 202-day position (187 days plus 15 extended days) with no additional stipend, to be paid based on the Certified Salary Schedule.  
Recommended motion

I move that the Board make the two Technology Integration Specialist positions inactive and create one Instructional Technology Coordinator position effective July 1, 2015.  This will be a 202-day position (187 days plus 15 extended days) with no additional stipend, to be paid based on the Certified Salary Schedule.  
